NOTICE

ETON RAMBLERS

The Committee and Officers of the Club as now constituted recommend that the management and affairs of the Club during the War be left in their hands. After the war a General Meeting will be summoned and such re-organisation as may be necessary will be made.

With the exception of matches at Eton on the Fourth of June no fixtures have been arranged for this summer and no Fixture Card will be issued.

The Committee, however, hope that members who see opportunities for arranging Rambler Matches will try to do so, providing that a Match Manager is available and that they notify the Hon Secretary immediately.

Members available for play on the Fourth of June are requested to communicate with the Hon Secretary.

The usual Quinquennial List of Active and Reserve Members is circulated, although in a more economical binding. It has not yet been decided whether any further lists will be issued during the war Members will greatly assist the Hon. Secretary by providing him only with addresses which are likely to find them permanently.

The List of Members and addresses has now attained a high degree of accuracy and although some deterioration is inevitable it is hoped to limit it.

Elections of candidates will continue to take place from time to time.

The Committee look for the c-operation and goodwill of all Members in the hope that, when Rambler cricket is again possible, the Club will regain and maintain the unique position which it holds today. A series of articles on The Ramblers will shortly appear in *The Cricketer* which, it is thought, will prove readable to those interested in the history of the club.

G.H.M. CARTWRIGHT

Hon. Sec.

CONSERVATIVE CLUB

ST JAMES', SW 1

April 1940